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 Sierra Club of Canada congratulates federal government on new car deal
The Sierra Club of Canada congratulates the government of Canada on wrestling the automotive industry to the bargaining table and producing an agreement on greenhouse gases. This is a great accomplishment as long as the government is prepared to back it up with regulation should the industry fail to meet its annual targets.

“Canadians will now have greater choice of efficient low-emitting cars in the very near future but we must be vigilant and rigorous to ensure that industry lives up to the agreement,” said John Bennett, Senior Policy Advisor on Energy with the Sierra Club of Canada.

The car companies have agreed to reduce emissions from the Canadian fleet by 2.4 megatonnes in 2007, 3.0 megatonnes in 2008, 3.9 megatonnes in 2009 and 5.3 megatonnes in 2010. This will require the industry to produce vehicles that are more fuel efficient and less polluting.

The signing of the agreement today culminates more than four years of negotiations between the government and the industry that were stalled and going nowhere until Environment Minister Stéphane Dion threatened to regulate.

 “The terms of the agreement, although voluntary, are a bit more aggressive but consistent with the direction of the California Clean Car Bill that has been adopted by New York and six other North East States. This could be a new North American standard and result in hundreds of megatonnes of reductions,” said Mr. Bennett.

 The California Clean Car Bill that was passed in 2001 requires car makers to reduce greenhouse gas emissions from their vehicles by 30% between 2009 and 2016. It will require complicated calculation to confirm but the Canadian reductions appear to very similar in direction and impact. This expands the potential market for clean cars to about 40% of North American consumers.
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Contact :

 John Bennett, Senior Policy Advisor, Sierra Club of Canada, 613-291-6888.

 To arrange an interview contact Janet Charlebois, 613-241-4611.
